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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Contact: Derrick Owens, (202) 548-0202

WTA Applauds Representatives Rehberg and Markey for Introducing Legislation to Permanently Exempt USF from the ADA

Washington, D.C. (May 1, 2009) – The Western Telecommunications Alliance (WTA) today expressed support for H.R. 2135, legislation introduced in the U.S. House of Representatives by Representatives Dennis Rehberg (MT) and Betsy Markey (CO) to permanently exempt the Universal Service Fund (USF) from the Antideficiency Act (ADA).  

“Applying the ADA to USF would have very negative consequences for the telecommunications companies that serve rural America and their customers,” said Kelly Worthington, WTA’s Executive Vice-President.  “I’m glad that there is now legislation in both the House and the Senate to permanently exempt USF.”

H.R. 2135 is companion legislation to S. 348 in the Senate, introduced by Commerce, Science and Transportation Committee Chairman John Rockefeller.  A broad coalition of interested groups from the telecom, education and rural medical care industries, and intergovernmental organizations have successfully lobbied Congress for the last several appropriations cycles to get a 12-month exemption for USF from ADA requirements included in the annual appropriation bills.  This is a short-term solution.  WTA urges members of the House and Senate to cosponsor these bipartisan bills and for Congress to pass them so that annual exemptions are no longer necessary.
###

Western Telecommunications Alliance represents over 250 rural telecommunications companies providing quality voice, video and data services in rural areas in the 24 states west of the Mississippi River. On average, WTA member companies serve fewer than 3,000 access lines with fewer than 500 customers in each exchange. WTA's members serve some of the most rural and hard-to-serve communities in the country and are on the forefront of bringing 21st Century telecommunications services to rural America. For more information about WTA, contact Kelly Worthington, Executive Vice President at (406) 443-6377; kelly@w-t-a.org; or visit www.w-t-a.org.  
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